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CORRIGENDUM IN RELATION TO THE ANNOUNCEMENT MADE ON 11 FEBRUARY 2021 ON 

APPLICATION FOR AN EXTENSION OF TIME TO SUBMIT A PROPOSAL FOR THE RESUMPTION 

OF TRADING FROM SUSPENSION PURSUANT TO CATALIST RULE 1304(1) (THE “WAIVER AND 

EXTENSION”)  

 
The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Capital World Limited (the “Company” and collectively with its 
subsidiaries, the “Group”), wishes to announce a clarification statement in relation to the Waiver and 
Extension application as announced on 11 February 2021 (the “Announcement”). 
 
The Board refers to paragraph 3 and wishes to clarify that, due to an inadvertent error, the following 
paragraph should be read as follows (the correction has been underlined for easy reference):  
 
“The Company is currently undergoing a Singapore Court’s supervised restructuring. The Singapore 
Court hearing for the approval for the Scheme of Arrangement pursuant to section 71(1) of the 
Insolvency, Restructuring and Dissolution Act 2018 (the “Restructuring”) has been adjourned from 8 
February 2021 to 22 March 2021 (the “Hearing”).” 
 
Save as disclosed above, all the information in the Announcement remains unchanged. 
 
 
Trading in the Company’s securities on the SGX-ST has been voluntarily suspended by the 
Company on 14 February 2020.  
 
Shareholders are advised to read this announcement and any further announcements by the 
Company carefully. Shareholders are also advised to refrain from taking any action in respect 
of their securities in the Company which may be prejudicial to their interests, and to exercise 
caution when dealing in the securities of the Company. Shareholders should consult their 
stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors or other professional advisors if they have any doubt 
about the actions they should take. 
 
 
By Order of the Board  
CAPITAL WORLD LIMITED 
 
 
Siow Chien Fu 
Executive Director and Chief Executive Officer 
25 February 2021  
 

This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the Company’s 
sponsor, PrimePartners Corporate Finance Pte. Ltd. (the “Sponsor”). It has not been examined or approved by 
the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (the “Exchange”). The Exchange assumes no responsibility 
for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or opinions made or 
reports contained in this announcement.  
 
The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms. Lim Hui Ling, 16 Collyer Quay, #10-00 Income at Raffles, Singapore 
049318, sponsorship@ppcf.com.sg.  

 


